SOUTH BAY WOODWORKERS' NEWS

Volume 29, Issue 1 January 2019

President's Column

By Jay Perrine



ew Year's Wishes

Wishing for 12 good Club Meetings. Wishing for a few good new members in 2019.

Wishing for a new sandpaper that is 40 times more effective (back and forth like five times and wood appears perfect). Wishing for a new finish product that sprays on perfect and dries in 5 minutes and no respirator needed and cost is under \$10.

Wishing for complete set of router bits (1/4" and 1/2") set for \$79.

Wishing for a CNC for about \$1,000 (stay tuned for February SBWW Meeting on this topic).

Wishing I'll make all meeting this year (probably won't happen).

Wishing for sudden drop in hardwood prices to \$1/BdFt just for a week so we can stock up.

Wishing for all FESTOOLs to be 50% off just for a week so we can all get outfitted.

MOSTLY wishing all of you a healthy year and many interesting projects for main

presentations and our ever Popular Show-N_tell.

Got a good suggestion during the holiday meeting of an idea you wish we will implement? Do you wish we had a brief time during meetings for Tech Talks – i.e.: Are you following a Woodworking Blog which would be of interest to other members? Well share it quickly (maybe devote 5-10 minutes per meeting on these). New source of supplies or wood magazine article you can't put down (bring it in)?

See you January 22nd to try that out....

Jay

December Program:

Everyone enjoyed a grand time at our annual Christmas party.

Announcement:

CHURCH PROJECT:

The carcus is finished and the remaining tasks are: installing the hardware and applying the finish. Tom found a professional finisher that was willing to do the job without charge because it is for a church.

Gift Exchange

Members make small gifts of wood meant to be given away. Raffle tickets are given out to the wives of those members who brought exchange items.

Gerri Osborn preferred the oak, Eastern black walnut, and padauk box made by Bill Henzel.

Donna Dunton selected Tom Kenyon's ruler made of rosewood, zebra, and cherry.

Annie Henzel picked the pair of salad tools made by Syd Dunton from goncalo alves and finished with walnut oil.

Pam Kenyon chose the cedar candle holder brought in by Gerri Osborn that was made by Gerri's brother.

Ed Vincent collected the spoon that he carved from maple and finished with Varathane.

Show and Tell

Tom Kenyon showed us a table and one of four chairs that he is making for his daughter out of cherry. The design is based on Thomas Moser's work. The tabletop has breadboard ends where dowels anchor the end pieces to the main part on the top. There are elongated slots in the tenons to accommodate the dowels so that the top can expand and contract. The two drawers can be opened from either side. Not all spindles are permanently attached allowing the back to flex to some extent. The chair bottoms were formed on a CNC router machine that produced a surface that required very

little sanding. The pieces were finished with polyurethane.



He also showed us some rulers made from various woods. The lines are burned into the edges using a laser and various patterns are cut into the main portion with a CNC router.



Tom belongs to a segmented bowl turning group that has a Christmas gift exchange. He described his current bowl made of bloodwood and maple that is destined for exchange.

Syd Dunton brought in a tall bent laminated music stand. It's made of cherry and maple with black walnut accents. The platform that holds the sheet music is adjustable to accommodate both a standing and sitting position.



There was an oak sculpture made from pieces measuring 2 by 2 inches with various lengths.



There were about a dozen pictures of past projects that included sculptures, tables, and a bookcase.

He also brought in a prototype of a sculpture that was later called "apricata".

Eugene Gulko showed his solid body guitar made from mahogany, maple and Brazilian cherry.



Chuck Aring showed his black walnut dining chair in the Sam Maloof style.



Next Program Committee Please take the ice chest home

after themeeting

Refreshment Suggestions
Variety of Soft Drinks
Water, Regular, Diet, CaffeineFree, Juices

Varied Snacks: Donuts, Cookies, Chips, Nuts

Program Committees 2019				
Date	Members			
January 22	Dennis Yamamoto Terry O'Donnell			
February 26	Ron Gerard Mike Papa			
March 26	Tom Kenyon Mark Flanagan			
April 23	Leroy Nelson Tom Gaston			
May 28	Richard Winslow Larry Schwarcz			
June 25	Bob Koningsberg Eugene Gulko			
July 23	Don Mckell Jeff Lucanc			
August 27	Tracie Johnston Bill Turner			
September 24	Bill Henzel Syd Dunton			
October 23	Allen Glesser Chuck Aring			
November 26	Mike Papa Norm Burns			
December	Officers			
Contact Richard Winslow for any changes to the committee schedule				

2019 Officers				
President	Jay Perinne			
Vice-President	Richard Winslow			
Secretary	Ron Gerard			
Treasurer	Syd Dunton			
Newsletter editor	Bill Henzel			
Photographer	Richard Winslow			
Librarian	Dennis Yamamoto			
Web Master	Tom Kenyon			